Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
April 8, 2013

Members present were:  Jack Busher, Pat Cooper, Susan Simmons, Steve and Joyce Johnson, Glen and Barb Scott and Janeen Igou.
The meeting was called to order at 5:05 pm.
The minutes from March 11 were approved by unanimous vote.

Reports
Treasurer’s Report:  Pat Cooper and Barb are working hard on the organization of the treasury reports.  Pat will help Barb learn how to use Quick Books.  Our unrestricted funds are $10,979.01 and restricted funds are $12,871.19. Our year to date loss is $3,948.38.

Membership:  Pat and Barry Cooper are now life time members, with their $500 donation.  Warren Pierce renewed his membership and Michael Lundy and Rosalyn Ott are new friends.
We are in the process of designing a new membership brochure.  Susan brought an example to the meeting and suggestions were made for changes.  Once completed, at least 100 brochures will be printed.
 
Communications:  Jack is in touch with a teacher at Cheyenne Mountain High School who is going to have her students come up with a potential new logo for Friends. We should have new information by April 12th.
Glen is waiting to hear if we will receive a grant from Toyota for our Junior Ranger booklets.
Pat is starting work on a new website using Wordpress.  Jack is going to keep the current website up and running in the meantime.  
Pat is also keeping information current on Facebook.  So, if information is going out to volunteers, she needs to know so she can put it out on Facebook.

Volunteer Update:  Graduation for the new volunteers is this weekend.  The first two planned trail days were snowed out.  This past Sunday was the first trail day and 11 people showed up to work.
Jack is going to include Pat in his work crew e-mails.
Bechtel held an “Adopt A Trail” on the 30th of March and it was a big success. 

Park Manager Update:  Mitch was not present.

Old Business: The results for Indy Give will be in the end of May.
New Business:  Ann Brown will be moving this summer.  It was suggested that a plaque be given to her at the Jones reunion on Memorial weekend.  Susan will get a plaque made.
Janeen will be taking a leave of absence from her duties on the board.  Hopefully she will be able to return soon.

Our next meeting will be at 5:00 on May 13.  Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:15.

Respectfully submitted,
Susan Simmons, Secretary

 

